Dear Editor,

Sunday’s Minneapolis Star Tribune’s banner headline has to do with all the “dry process” ethanol plants in Minnesota being required by the EPA to spend tens of thousands of dollars on new equipment because of emitting carcinogenic and other harmful pollutants.  Monday Randy Uhl is back in front of the Winneshiek County Supervisors trying once again to site the “dry process” ethanol plant in the county that county voters already turned down.

Randy Uhl and Rob Denson were going all over the county saying the only thing that would come out of these miracle ethanol plants were water and of course gobs of money. What really comes out, although those of us who tried to tell people this were shouted down and derided, is:


Carbon monoxide: An odorless, colorless gas that reduces the flow of oxygen to the bloodstream.  In small amounts it can impair alertness, or cause fatigue and headaches.  In large amounts it can be fatal.


Acetaldehyde: pungent, fruity odor. Cancer-causing in animals, probably in humans.


Formaldehyde: pungent suffocating odor.  Cancer-causing in animals, probably in humans.


Acrolein: piercing, disagreeable odor.  Toxic to upper respiratory system in animal studies.


2-furaldehyde (furfural): almond-like odor. Moderately irritating to skin, eyes and respiratory tract at industrial concentrations. Little or no long-term health information.


Acetic acid: vinegar. Unknown health effects.


Lactic acid: skin and eye irritant at industrial concentrations.


The residents of Winneshiek County deserve better than this.  When so-called leaders in the community can so blithely misrepresent industrial processes in their never ending pursuit of money, meanwhile risking resident’s health, their leadership is sorely called into question.  

If they are still considering the original site west of Ossian, you people should be doubly concerned.  We have already said no to site-ing this miracle plant in our county.
